MVC ID ADDRESS CHANGE

New Jersey Motor Vehicle Commission

You are required by law to provide the Motor Vehicle Commission with your current
address. Address changes MUST be conducted online (NJMVC.GOV).

Change of address labels are no longer mailed to customers, since the equipment
and materials needed to do so are no longer available. We regret the
inconvenience; however, the online address change system will provide an
immediate confirmation of the address change in printable form.

Use of the online system requires an email address to which the MVC will send an
electronic letter confirming the change at the end of the transaction. Confirmations may
be sent to your local printer at the end of the transaction. The MVC encourages you to
retain the confirmation letter as proof of compliance with N.J.S.A 39:3-36, which requires
all drivers to report address changes to the MVC within one week of the change.

For those customers who do not have a New Jersey driver’s license or non-driver
identification card and only have a vehicle registration document, you may also process
your address change online. To do so, log in to the web application using the number
labeled “DL” located in the lower right side of your registration card. The DL number
printed on your registration card will need to be entered into the log in screen where the
system asks for a “driver’s license number.”

Instructions for change of address

You will need the following items to start the Address Change process:

e A valid Drivers License Number

e A valid Social Security Number

¢ A valid Email Address

* Access to a printer (needed if you want to print the Address Change
confirmation)

Begin Online Address Change

If you have questions, or need assistance, call 609-292-6500.



